Ingrid Zhu

From: Michael Khamis <michael@makfinance.com.au>

Sent: Monday, 27 November 2023 1:33 PM

To: Ingrid Zhu

Subject: FW: Notice of Exhibition Loreto Normanhurst School Redevelopment Modification 1 (SSD-8996-
Mod-1)

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Hi Ingrid.
I would like to lodge an objection to the Redevelopment Modification.

The local street can not handle the traffic and parking requirements of Loreto, There is already a huge strain on
Osborn and Currawong Roads from Loreto.

For the past number of months the traffic to exit Osborne Road onto Pennant Hills Road has been backed up
halfway down Osborne Road most mornings, especially around school drop off time. It takes up to 20 minutes to
pass through and there is no other way to exit (I live on Dunbar Close Normanhurst) The lights only turn green for a
very short period of time and the majority of cars can’t get through. (there is also the same problem on the other
side of the intersection on Normanhurst road.) please see photos taken this morning at 8:30 am.

In addition to the inconvenience, it is a danger to the public as the gridlock causes school children to run across the
road in between stopped cars). My Elderly mother in law lives with me and sometimes requires medical attention |
am concerned that the congestion could cause a life threatening delay.

Parking on the Saturday for school sport also blocks the way through Currawong and Osborne Rd (especially
Currawong as it is a narrow street. There was an incident 2 weeks ago where an ambulance could not get through

to help an elderly woman who had had a medical episode.

It is becoming unbearable for local residents.












Michael Khamis
MAK Finance

Mobile: 0411 487 089

Phone: 02 9929 0822

Fax: 02 9929 0009

Email: Michael@makfinance.com.au

From: info@social.infrastructure.planning.nsw.gov.au <info@social.infrastructure.planning.nsw.gov.au>
Sent: Monday, November 20, 2023 12:07 PM

To: Michael Khamis <michael@makfinance.com.au>

Subject: Notice of Exhibition Loreto Normanhurst School Redevelopment Modification 1 (SSD-8996-Mod-1)



To whom it may concern

Please find attached correspondence regarding Loreto Normanhurst School
Redevelopment Modification 1 (SSD-8996-Mod-1)

Further detail may be viewed on the Department's website at:
https://www.planningportal.nsw.gov.au/major-projects/projects/loreto-
normanhurst-school-redevelopment-modification-1.

If you have any questions, please contact Ingrid Zhu on 02 8275 1493 or via email
at ingrid.zhu@dpie.nsw.gov.au.

*do not reply to this email*
Regards,

Social & Infrastructure Assessments

Department of Planning, Industry and Environment
4 Paramatta Square

12 Darcy Street, Paramatta NSW 2124
www.dpie.nsw.gov.au
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